
May Meeting 
 
May 2, 2016  
Meeting starts at 7:00 p.m. Come early to mingle! 
Pony Express Museum, 915 Penn St, St. Joseph MO 
 
Program: “Quilting Is Not a Matter of Life and Death; It’s 
More Important Than That!”  presented by Kelly Ashton, 
Overland Park KS 

The Quilt Reporter 

May Birthdays 

May 3 LaDonna Duncan 
May 6 Beverly Beadles 
May 18 Lori Mathews 
May 20 Teresa Cobb 
May 24 Kayla Wiederholt 
May 25 Jennifer Sprague 

Mar 7, 2016 
Balance Forward     
      $7,952.37 
Receipts: 
   Name tags     $       4.75 
   Pins      $       5.00 
   Membership dues    $  180.00 
Total Receipts     $  189.75 
 
Disbursements: 
   Ch #606 Yearbook print   $  136.65 
   Ch #607 Pony Express rent  $  420.00 
   Ch # 608 Bocquin—courtesy postcards $       7.31 
   Ch #609 N. Root—website   $    79.69 
   Ch #605 J. Vore program   $  243.00 
Total Disbursements    $  886.65  
Ending Balance      $7,255.47 
 
Adjust error in recording check  $          .90 
Ending Balance Aprill 4, 2016  $7,256.37 
 
Submitted by Theresa Culver, Treasurer 

May 2016     Issue 322 

Editor Note: The wrong treasurer 
report was included in the last 
newsletter. The February report, 
along with the Quilt Show report, 
are included in this newsletter on 
another page. 



PIECE CORPS QUILTERS GUILD OF GREATER ST. JOSEPH, MO. 
Minutes 

April 4, 2016, 7:00 p.m. 
 
Call to order: Following the program “What is a Modern Quilt?” presented by Jenifer Dick of Harrison-
ville, MO, the meeting was called to order at the Pony Express Museum by President Lanette Bocquin. 
Greeters:  Donna Giddens and Beverly Lowry 
Hostesses: Karen Lau, Lori Mathews, Marge Kinney, Joanie Dixon, and Raylene Mason 
Attendance: 60 members, 5 guests. Two new members joined: Charlene Huber and Terry Peppers 

Minutes: Motion to approve minutes of March 2016 meeting was made and seconded. Motion passed. 

Treasury Report: Treasury Report was presented by Theresa Culver. Motion to approve was moved and 
seconded. Motion passed. 

Old Business 
The following charity projects were adopted: 
Opportunity quilts (queen size) for YWCA, Hillcrest Transitional Living, and Habitat for Humanity 
Baby quilts and other layette items for Birthright 
Quillows (35) for Royals Family Kids Camp 
Three groups have volunteered to make the opportunity quilts. Diedra Litherland and Mary Gaston vol-
unteered to quilt them. It was moved and seconded to provide up to $175 for each of the three quilts 
for backing and fabric; motion passed. 

Committee Reports 
Ways & Means: Debbie Shimer announced that the March Culver’s night earned $300. 

Courtesy: Donna Giddens sent flowers to Sheila Murray, LaDonna Duncan, and Kathy Stockett. She 
received thank you cards from each of them. 

Quilt Show: The quilt show netted $1,622.44 after expenses. There were 235 paid admissions. The 
drawing for the basket was held and Sharon Barlow won. Members are encouraged to send comments, 
both positive and negative, about the show to Lanette to be included in the book for the next show. 
Pictures of the winning quilts will be posted on the guild’s FaceBook page. 

Charity: There will be a Quillow Workshop on May 14, 9:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m. at the Pony Express Mu-
seum. Supplies include 2 pieces 60”xWOF plus 2 14” squares. 

Kay asked if there was interest in having new guild T-shirts. This will be discussed at next meeting. 

Lanette asked experienced quilters to send in “tips” for the newsletter. Also, if members want to buy, 
sell, trade machines, fabric, etc., they may send this to Mary Gaston for inclusion in the newsletter. 

Announcements  
- Judy O’Donnell is still accepting leaf blocks until July. 
- The fabric store in Hiawatha is closing. 
- Carl was featured in Generation Q magazine. 

The evening concluded with Show and Tell. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Mary Gaston 



Feb  2016 
Balance Forward 
     $5,669.82 
Receipts: 
  Name tags    $       2.75 
   Membership Dues   $2,321.00 
Total Receipts    $2,323.75 
 
Disbursements: 
   Ch #603 Mary Gaston postage $       9.80 
   Ch #604 Donna Giddens courtesy $     31.40 
Total Disbursements   $     41.20 
 
Ending Balance   $7,952.37 
 
Submitted by Theresa Culver, Treasurer 

April 1-2, 2016  Quilt & Vendor Show 
 
Receipts: 
  Vendor #10      $   250.00 
   Admissions      $1,175.00 
   Boutique      $   781.00 
   Raffle Basket      $   326.00 
   Opportunity Quilt/Culvers    $   173.00 
   Food/Snacks      $     51.00 
Total Receipts      $2,906.00 
 
Disbursements: 
   Ch #610 Dickens Ins     $   327.00 
   Ch #611 Deb Shimer Advertising Quilt Shops  $     18.43 
   Ch #612 City St. Joseph Event License  $     50.00 
   Ch #613 Cash Advance    $   150.00 
   Ch #614 Scottish Rite Rental    $   275.00 
   Ch #615 Barb Miller publicity    $     28.50 
   Ch #616 Town County Rack Rental   $     45.00 
   Ch #617 void 
   Ch #618 Barb Eikmeier presentation   $   319.00 
   Ch #619 LaDonna Duncan Ink & Postage  $     47.50 
   Ch #620 Carol Fangman    $     23.13 
Total Disbursements     $1,283.56 
 
Net        $1,622.44 



Here’s the information for our new members. Cut out & tape into your 
Yearbook! 

Charlene Huber  B-day   Jan 11 
10221 SE Kemmer Rd Green, violet, red 
Easton MO 64443  Sewing, quilting, 
816-667-5328  jewelry making 
816-294-9279 cell 
char38_98@yahoo.com 
 
Terry Peppers   B-day 
11620 St. Rt. H, SE 
Agency MO 64401 
816-253-9590 
816-244-9160 cell 
grandmapep4@yahoo.com 
 
 


